LOWELL METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
May 22nd, 2025

THE APRIL POLICE COMMISSION WAS CANCELLED DUE
TO LACK OF QUORUM

The Lowell Métropoli.tan Police Commission met in regular session on May 22nd, 2025, at the Lowell
Town Hall.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.

I. Roll Call

Commissioner LeAnn Angerman, present
Commissioner Ray Borchert, absent
Commissioner Mark Schwartz, absent
Commissioner Sharon Patterson, present
Commissioner Lori Sanfratello, present
Chief James Woestman, present

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

I[II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES March 27", 2025, REGULAR SESSION
Commissioner Patterson made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 271 2025, Regular
session, seconded by Commissioner Sanfratello, 3 ayes, motion passed.

IV.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES March 27", 2025, EXECUTIVE SESSION
Commissioner Sanfratello made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 27", 2025, Executive
Session, seconded by Commissioner Patterson. 3 ayes, motion passed.

V. APPROVAL OF CLAIMS/EXPENDITURES

Commissioner Patterson made a motion to approve the Claims/Expenditures, seconded by
Commissioner Sanfratello. 3 ayes, motion passed.

VL. CHIEF’S REPORT AND THE REPORT OF THE COMMITTEES OR MEMBERS

Chief Woestman informed the Commission Jonathan Cardenas was sworn in on May 12" and has
begun his pre-basic training.

Chief Woestman stated the department took possession of a Dodge Durango that he was waiting on that
was being upfitted by the dealership and he is now waiting on a Dodge Charger that is still being
upfitted.

Chief Woestman stated on May 12", to commemorate National Police Week, the department held a
formal inspection, that was well received by the Officers and he was pleased with their effort.

Commissioner Angerman stated the formal inspection looked amazing and requested Chief Woestman
to send their regards and thanks back to the officers.



VII. INTRODUCTION AND ADOPTION OF RESOLUTIONS
There were none.

VIII. OLD BUSINESS
There was none.

IX. NEW BUSINESS
Chief Woestman presented Corporal Nowocin and Officer Matusik with part time detective badges.

X. PETITIONS, REMONSTRANCES, AND COMMUNICATIONS
There were none.

XI. ANNOUNCEMENTS
The next Police Commission meeting was scheduled for Thursday, June 26", 2025 beginning at 7 pm.

XII. ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Patterson made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner
Sanfratello. 3 ayes, motion passed.

The Meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm.

LeAnn Angerman, President
Lowell Police Commission

Lori Sanfratello, Secretary
Lowell Police Commission



